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AUGUST 21, 2012 Board of Education Meeting
Board of Education 2012
President – Joel D. Bergeron; Vice President – Sue Murray;

Secretary – Dr. Darlene L. Pomponio; Treasurer – W. Kirk Hayhurst
Trustees - Patricia Graziani, Paul C. Knott, Rebecca Reed-Hall
PRESENTATIONS
RECOGNIZE RETIREES - President Bergeron presented retirees with plaques recognizing their service to the district.  Linda Sandberg had worked for 21 years and Catherine Russell 22.5 years.  Mr. Grusecki congratulated and wished them well.  Mr. Bergeron said it takes a lot of dedication and commitment and again thanked them for all they have done.

Mr. Grusecki read the names of other personnel who were not at the meeting but retired this year:  Jeanetta Bryant, Patricia Havican, Nancy Hoover, Leslie Hainrihar, Caren Lemonds and Beverly Webber.

LINC / ABM UPDATE - Kelly Thomas, Kevin Coakley and Doug Bailey were at the meeting to give an update as to the current status of the project at this time.  Ms. Thomas said the district began the contract with Linc and they were purchased by ABM who they now represent.  
Ms. Thomas reported overall 75% - 80% of the upgrades have been completed. A PowerPoint presentation showed the project schedule and what has been done, i.e., lighting, boilers, heating and air conditioning, weather stripping, and controls.  Savings realized through the upgrades will fund the project and upgrades should be completed by the end of the year.  

Ms. Thomas gave each board member a condensed version of the project that explained what has been done in each school.  They will continue to schedule the remaining work to be done at all elementary buildings, Asher and in the maintenance building.    

AYP REPORT, JILL PASTOR reported on AYP and the District’s Report Cards.  She reminded everyone that No Child Left Behind requires Adequate Yearly Progress be met and explained the criteria to meet the requirements.  

All elementary schools and Gerisch met AYP; however Chormann was named a Focus School.  Because of this parents were sent letters given them the option to transfer to another building in Southgate.  Davidson, Anderson, Asher and Beacon did not make AYP as well as the School District and Ms. Pastor explained how this occurred.   

There will be changes this year in reaching AYP status and Administration will continue to have updates for staff to be sure we meet all requirements.  

DISCUSSION
MASTER BOARD MEETING CALENDAR - President Bergeron said at the Board retreat the calendar for the 2012-2013 meeting schedule was reviewed and is being presented this evening for approval under the action part of the meeting.

DISTRICT GOALS - President Bergeron presented the Board goals for 2012-2013 for approval.  They are categorized in three areas, 1) Finance, 2) Communication and 3) Strategic Plan and reviewed each goal.  
SUPERINTENDENT’S GOALS - The Superintendent has presented his goals for the year and Mr. Bergeron said they basically are similar to the Board of Education’s goals.  They are: Strategic Plan, Finance, Negotiations and Evaluation and Personal Growth Plans.  

DEFICIT ELIMINATION PLAN REVIEW - Mr. Phillips said the District must submit their report on the revised Deficit Elimination Plan to match the 2012-2013 budget.  The District passed a surplus budget but will remain in deficit throughout the 2012-13 school year.  He is asking for approval of the plan as submitted to be reported to the State.  Also he is recommending we implement two budget revisions in December and March to more accurately reflect changes.  
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT - Mr. Grusecki updated the Board on the Retirement Reform that the Governor has to officially sign.  This will provide districts with relief in the retirement cost.    Each employee will have to select an option on their retirement deduction.  Information will be made available to all employees.

An Administrative Staff meeting is scheduled for Thursday in the Gerisch Middle School Library.  At this meeting Mr. Grusecki has asked Tom Coombs to attend and give an update, as well as Jill Pastor and Mary Hildebrandt.  

Fall activities are underway.  Band students attended camp and the athletic teams are practicing.  The first Varsity Football game will be Friday at Wayne State University.  

Teachers will be at work Tuesday, August 28 and students one week later.

Mr. Coombs said the left turn signal at McCann and Northline should be completed before school begins and is being worked on at this time.

ACTION ITEMS APPROVED:

Master Board Meeting Calendar for 2012 - 2013
Board of Education Goals for 2012 – 2013

Superintendent Goals for 2012 – 2013 

New Hires:
Wanda Alvarado-Rodríguez, Assistant Director / Psychologist and 


Richard Kennedy, Grogan Elementary School Principal.

Deficit Elimination Plan Revision

MASB Board of Directors –vote for Keith Warnick

Ten cent lunch price increase at the elementary and middle schools

Employee Dismissal

Tenure Charges Filed

Dr. Darlene Pomponio
Board of Education Secretary

